
From: Chris Shaffer [mailto:chris.shaffer@gmail.com]  
Sent: Friday, March 25, 2016 11:30 AM 
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission <psc@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: TSP Testimony 
 
I strongly support classifying NE 7th as a major city bikeway from NE Wiedler to NE Sumner. NE 7th is the most direct 
route to the Alberta Arts District, already sees heavy use by people on bikes, and badly needs traffic calming for the safety 
of pedestrians and people on bicycles. Moreover, multiple neighborhood associations and the majority of participants at 
PBOT open houses support NE 7th as a neighborhood greenway over NE 9th. I also oppose NE 9th as a major city 
bikeway.  NE 9th does not connect well with the Lloyd District, is indirect, requires jogs, has more hills, requires 
installation of signals, and has a truly awful road surface. 
 
Chris Shaffer 
1134 SE 33rd Ave 
Portland, OR 97214 
 


